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	The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Department of Education

	
	350 Main Street, Malden, Massachusetts 02148-5023

 Telephone: (781) 338-3000

                                                                                                                  TTY: N.E.T. Relay (800) 439-2370


August 31, 2007

Dear Member of the Introductory Physics Standard-Setting Panel,

Thank you very much for your participation in the standard-setting meeting for the high school Science and Technology/Engineering MCAS tests held earlier this month. The expertise, professionalism, and hard work that you brought to the event are valued and appreciated. As a follow-up, you should be receiving your reimbursement checks and your PDP certificates by mail shortly.
I am writing to give you an update on the outcome of the standard-setting event and to inform you about planned next steps. The establishment of performance standards, as you know, is vitally important to ensure that student scores are valid and fair. As you may remember from the plenary session, standard setting is a two-phase process—a data collection phase (the phase in which you were involved) and a policy making phase, in which the collected data are analyzed and determinations are made regarding next steps.

After analyzing the recommendations of each of the four high school panels, we have determined based on quantitative and qualitative evidence that the interpretation of the Needs Improvement and Proficient performance levels made for Introductory Physics appears to diverge substantially from the interpretation made for Biology, Chemistry, and Technology/ Engineering. As we announced during the plenary session, we do not seek to establish perfectly comparable performance standards across the four tests since each assesses distinct content. However, given that students beginning with the class of 2010 must pass one of these four tests as a condition for earning a Competency Determination, it is essential that we ensure that each of the four performance levels is similar in scope and rigor across the four content areas.

As a result of our findings, we are postponing the posting of the conversion tables for all four high school tests. Our next step will be to reconvene the Introductory Physics panel to set performance standards for the Needs Improvement and Proficient levels. In order to assist with the calibration of the levels across the four areas, we have also invited the high school science teachers who assisted in the May 2007 validation of the MCAS high school science and technology/engineering performance level definitions to participate.

I am writing to invite you to serve as a member of the September 2007 Introductory Physics Standards Validation Panel. The meeting will be held September 17 and 18 at the Sheraton Braintree Hotel at 37 Forbes Road in Braintree, MA (directions enclosed). We will provide substitute reimbursement or an honorarium of $150 per day for your participation. Travel expenses will be reimbursed and overnight accommodations will be provided if needed. The meetings will start promptly at 9:00 a.m. each day and will adjourn by 5:00 p.m. on the first day and when work is completed on the second day. Please note that rush hour traffic can be heavy in Braintree; if you have any concerns about traffic delays, I encourage you to request overnight accommodations.

Please confirm your participation in the meeting and request overnight accommodations by contacting Lee Butler at Measured Progress at 800-431-8901, ext. 2317 or lbutler@measuredprogress.org, by Wednesday, September 5, 2007. 
I want to emphasize that the need to revisit these standards bears absolutely no reflection on your efforts earlier this month. Please know that any standard-setting activity is complex and that the event in August was particularly complex because of the concurrent, yet independent, establishment of standards across the four content area tests. 

We very much hope that you can rejoin us in September. Thank you for your understanding and for your continued involvement in this important process. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me or Mark Johnson at 781-338-3625. We look forward to seeing you again soon.

Sincerely,

Kit Viator

Director of Student Assessment

